Windsock Village Corporations

Minutes of 11/16/06 Joint Board Meeting
The Windsock Village Property Owners and Aviation Association held a joint Board meeting 11/16/06 at Beverly Mason’s home.

Board members present were: Don Meader, Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Barbara Clifford, Gary Cole, Bill Clegg, Dwight Allenson, Tom Gill and Glenn Mori.

Guests present were: Glenn Mason, Dave Swift, Roger Currier, Nancy Drach and Dot Allenson.

The minutes of the WVAC meeting of 9/21/06 were approved as written. The WVPO did not establish a quorum on that night. The minutes of the 8/17/06 joint meeting was approved by the WVPO board. Approval by the WVAC board was accomplished on 9/21/06.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported only 11 assessments on each corp. remained unpaid. This means over 90% are paid. The income tax returns for both corporations have been filed. There were no taxes due for either. A small claims proceeding has been started on one WVAC member who is more than one year in arrears. 

Reminder—any delinquent accounts who have gone to Small Claims Court will have their names announced in the Annual Meeting announcements.

Legal fees: $1,893 has been paid out so far in WVPO. Only $1,000 was budgeted. Most of this involves the ongoing Bob Clark litigation. Don stated that there would be no further fees related to this matter until calendar year 2007.

Public input: Roger Currier inquired about using the local police to collect on a bad check. It was explained that after going through certain procedures, the local police could get involved. Generally, however, they treat it as a low priority item.

Runway Conditions: Glenn Mason reports that the runway looks to be in good shape. He had received an e-mail from Kelly Jeffries where she feels that the runway should be rolled prior to winter. Glenn reports that a day of rolling would cost $850. Gary stated that because of winter heaving etc. the optimal time would be spring. The consensus was to wait until spring. Beverly will e-mail back to Kelly.

Glenn continued that Jay Brennan used to contact other pilots about runway closures and then get the decision to Glenn. Since Jay is no longer a resident, Glenn suggested that Roger Currier be the contact. Glenn Mori stated that Jay used to contact himself and Joe Dion about the runway conditions but he (Glenn) is not around much anymore and Jay is gone entirely. A motion was passed that Roger Currier, Dwight Allenson and Gary Cole will now be the committee who makes the decision and then contacts Glenn when the runway needs to be closed.

Gary Cole reported that he had recently flown into Eaglenest airport in Sunapee as a guest. He was required to sign an affidavit/disclaimer to show that he knew the rules and procedures. He liked the formality of it and would like WVAC to think about something similar for the future, Don asked that he get a copy of it to him prior to the next meeting. Gary would also like to see something more prominent on the signage. Glenn Mori suggested that it be posted near the parking area too.

New Trustee: A motion passed to accept the resignation of Jay Brennan.  WVPO needs someone to fill his spot until the next annual meeting. A motion was passed to have Douglas MacIver fill the position until the next annual meeting.

Fitzmaurice/Clark: A continuance was granted to Clark by the court until mid June. Our Attorney has sent a letter stating that it would server no purpose to do anything until that time.

Prospective Road Paving: Nancy Drach reported that she had contacted GMI/ Larry Miles for a ballpark/preliminary figure on paving all the remaining roads. Referencing Jay Brennan and Kurt Wein’s work from several years ago, she was able to get the following figures:

Pave the whole subdivision: $233,750. This includes the roads and driveway aprons. This includes a fine grade and 2” base coarse. It would be $204,750 without aprons. With 120 assessments it would be $1,950 as a one-time assessment. Don asked Glenn Mason about an estimate for pre & post paving drainage and edge work. Glenn estimates $40,000 for drainage and $5-10,000 for feathering edges. Glenn Mason feels that since the drainage is complete and most of the lots have homes, Apache Lane should be paved next. Beverly felt that whatever happens, we should come to annual meeting with a Board recommendation of either supporting or not supporting a project. Nancy suggested presenting options of either a whole project or street-by-street at annual meeting and let the members decide. We would need the overall project cost and also an individual road cost. Nancy also asked about the cold paving that Kurt and Jay had found. She was told that it was a less expensive but shorter-lived method of surfacing. Cross Road next to the sawmill off Ossipee Lake Road is an example of cold paving.

Property Maintenance: Glenn Mason noted that the trees on the west side of Old Mill Rd. at the swamp overlook are leaning toward the road. If they come down they will block the road. Does the Board want him to remove them? Don responded that Eaglecrest is aware of the budget and the remaining money in it. If there is a serious problem, he can deal with it.

C&R violations: A letter has been sent to the Newall’s. The property has been cleaned up. Don read a draft of a letter regarding signs in WV II. A motion passed 5-2 to accept the verbiage as presented.

NEXT MEETING JANUARY 18, 2007 AT GARY COLE’S
